
CORPORATION QF THE CITY OF PORT COQUITLAM

PARKS dt RECREATION COMMOTEE

A meeting of the Parks dt Recreation Committee was held in the Committee Roomat City Hall on 3:00 p.m., Wednesday July 4, 1990

In attendance was Alderman George Laking.

Also in attendance was K. Jsnna Taylor, Park: tk Recreation Director.
Js
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Item No. I

Item No. 2

McLean Park - Fencing

The security fencing for McLean Parlt will cost $4,800.
Attached is a diagram showing the location of the fencing.

~entente~
I) That the security fencing for $4,800 be taken from Park

D,C.C. ir;terest and that the fencing be purchased.

2) That this be taken to Council for approval.
Cturieel

Projects

Th. attached list of projects and time line was reviewed.

Raus rttmerttht~in 'hatthe time line for projects be received.

Item No. 3 PoCo Garden Club

The attached information was reviewed by the committee.

KIRI HII
aaat $ 1%

1) That the letter be received.

2) That a letter be sent out congratulating Mr. Cuddeford forhis efforts and also to say that the parks section would be
available as a resource.

Camud
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Cedar Drive - Trail Hookup

Discussion took place as to the need to complete the trail system
between Lombardy and Prairie. The cost to do this work is
$4,000.

Recommendations:

I) That the trail system be completed between Lombardy and
Prairie at a cost of $4,000.

2) That the $4,000 be taken from Park D.C.C. interest.

3) That this report be taken to Council.

Fox Street Park - proposed

The Parks & Recreation Director presented the concept of
expanding Fox Street Park as indicated in the attached map.

Recnrnntendation:

That this concept be adopted by Committee and sent to the Land
Sales Committee for review and action.

Cguiid~ - Letter from IIarbatu Ringmse

The attached letter was reviewed by the Conu"; ittee.

Bgconuuendation:

That no action be taken on the letter at this time.~ - Ring Road

The cemetery ring road i; in desperate need of repair. The cost
to do the repair is $5,000. The cemetery care fund is one set
aside, by the city, for the necessary repairs.

Recommendations:

l. 'Iltat repairs be done to the cemetery ring road.
2. That the $5,000 cost be taken from the Cemetery Care

Fund.
CarxM
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n Bump Tmck and Fabricated Box for Dump Tmck

an additional dump truck required for the extra gardening
esently a rental truck is in use.

cndations:

at we purchase the Mini I ton dump trucl. from Carter
M.C. at a cost of $ 19,500.

t the fabricated box for the dump truck be purchased
m Del Equipment at a cost of $8,214.00
t the total cost of $27,714 be taken from the 1990 Parks

Recreation department capital budget.

ghtL~y Lands — Coucept Plan

chad proposal was reviewed by the Committee.

nndatittn

action be taken at this time on the proposal.
1 d

Sawmill — Pedestrian Overpass

ept plan for the pedestrian overpass was reviewed. The
mment made was that Committee .would like to know the
wood to be used.

end atittn.

plan be approved as presented.

d at 4:00 p.m.

JUL tt" IM



THE CORPORIITIOH OF THE CITY OF PORT COOOITUIIII

To

From

Re

Date

Janna Taylor, p a. R Director
Bram Hoogendoorn Pks

Estimate fencing and security gates Mc Lean Pk

May 7 1990

As request-d a prk:e quotation on fence and gates on grandstand a+ Mclean.
All heights are simular as existing fencing.

JUL 4- N96
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2300 CLARKE STREET, PORT MOODY. BRITISH COLUMBIA PHONE 83BN5671

ATTN: 1'h'. Bram Boogendoorn
COS'p. Of the City of Port Coqultlam

!

PAX 8 942 - 4157

PROJECT DATE

55ay 7 1990
REP. I ILR

B,Q, 9397
RKP. DR»WINO

WE ARE PI.EASED TO SUBMIT OUR OUOTAT ION OR THE FOLLOWING F ENCE!

420
OU AN »IT Y

PA ~ Rl C
DALYANIKED358IBBX

2N MESH X CA

O E A C

ED
I,. LINK

1 3/8" PIP'E

R I P T I O

O A L V A Nl E K O
POSTS l»l APART

I'S Rl C

2 3/Bll ~ 'I„'K 120ll mech
AMOUNT

118 FT. FENCE! INCLUDING FABRIC, TOP RAIL,, l.lNE POSTS d FITTINGS

TERMINAL PDSTS

5 CT END POSTS 2 7/Bl' D. PIPE

I

, I

!

»

28

CT, GATE PD5T5 3'»N O.D. PIPE

CT. CORNER POSTS 2.7/8 O.D. PIPE

FT.I GATES TO MATCH FENCE! 1 - 1P'
- 12'

all pips Schedule 40,

wide x 7'igh double swing
wide x 10'igh double RIwing
wide x 7'igh single ewfng

148

12

FT, ERECTION OF FENCE IS GATESI ALL LINE POSTS SET IN CONCRETEI

IIN NORMAL SOIL S ON CI.EARED LINK)

CT. TERMINAL POSTS INSI'ALLED IN Col?CRETE

Total Cost.,

I'ml
I

PROKRAI. SALCS YAX

included

WITHOUT NOTICI. ORDCRS ARC SURJECT YO OUR CONDITIONS Ol'ALE
AND ARK ACC Kl TEE! AT THE SELLER'4 ! Rl CLA AND TH C TRANSPORTATION

CNARCRA ! RRVA !LIMO AT DATE OP AH!»MERC

THIS DUO TAT!ON EXPI RES SC DAYS Pl»OM l'Hll D* YE

NOTC CONDITIONS ON DACK

I'ROY. »ALE!I TAX

inc luded

IASIICQW CA AS LTQ.

Nick Bralkoweki

ER»ll ~ ~ I ~
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OfjiCe Of fate Pf ager — THF C1TY OF PORT COQUITLAN

2580 Shsughnessy Street Fax 464-3524
Port Coquitlam, B.C. V3C 2A8 Phone: 941-5411

, '2

I

June 11, 1990

Mr. Len Cuddeford
2134 Lamprey Drive
Port Coqultlam, British Columbia
V3C IK2

Dear Mr. Cuddeford:

Thank you for your letter of June 6, 1990, concerning your proposal toinitiate of PoCo Garden Club.

The article in The Tri City News was very iuteresting. I have taken the
liberty of forwarding a copy of your letter and proposal to the Parks and
Recreation Committee for review.

If I cen be of any further assistance to you in this or any other matter,
please do not hesitate to contact me again.

.1
".

t

t

4

Yours sincerely,

Mayor Len Traboulay

c.c.s Alderman Gates
Alderman Laking

, Ms."" J:;, Taylor,.

JUL I-%g
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MAYOR LEN TRABOULAY
PORT COO!JITLAM, CITY HALL

I E: — PROPOSED POCO GARDEN CLUB

DEAR SIR:—

~ 134 LAMPREY DRIVF.
PORT r 0!)tJIT( AM
V3C 1KB

6 JUNE 1990

Az ZiJ'i'O)J

MAY RECA L MY LETTER LAST YEAR SUGGESTING A POCO GARDEN CONTEST. Y&JURREPLY HEARTENING ME AND YOU SAID YOU WOULD PASS IT ON TO PEOPLE WHO WOULD B"INTERESTED. THAT IS THE LAST I HEARD.

SINCF THEN I HAVE BEEN MULLiNG OVER THAT AND SIMILIAR IDEA, AND HAVE DFCIDEDTO TRY TO INITIATE A POCO GARDENB rLUB. FOR T).IS PIJRPr)'SF. I HAVE DRAFTED UP THEE)')CLOSED APPEAL.

I HAVE TALKED WITH THE 'NEWS'EOPLE AND .,ATE POOLF. IS VERY ENTHUSIASTIC ABOUTWRITING AN ARTICLE FOR PUBLICATION (PROBABLY THIS S(JNDAY! BASED ON ANINTERVIEW I HAD WITH HER. I AM CONTACTING O,HI".R GROIJPS TO SPRFAD Tllli WORf!
I FEEL CONFIDENT THAT THE IDEA WILL TA!&E HOLD AND THE FORTHrOMI:!6 CI.UB Wil.i. BEAN ASSET TO PORT COQUITLAM. IN RETURN I FEEL THAT THE CITY .'(ALL WIL'.'IVE W)iATPORT THEY CAN. ONE OF MY IDEAS FOR THE FUTURE WILL BE BARF!EN PI.OTS, THES(E
&, AALLER AREAS) WOULD BE WONDERFUL FOR PEOPLE WHO HAVE HAD GARDENS BUT HAD TOGIVF. THEM IJP WHEN HEALTH ETC. FOR! ED THEM INTO APARTMENTS.

YOURS SINCERELY,

(MR ) LEN CUDDEFORD
P' LID NOT INCLUDE MY PHONE NUMBER ON THE APPEAL SHE1".T AS I l30 NOl'ANT fOBE ON THE PHONE ALL THE TIME (AT FIRST), AND, I CAN VISUALIZE PEOPLE GETTINGDISCO(JRAGED BY MY BUSY PHONE — TO THE POINT OF NOT PUP, UING ME.

JUL 4- sgg



POCG 6AR3EN CIL08 — pRG}poSE3

PURPOSE — TO PRGNOTE 'BEAUTIFUL POCO' A SARSEN CXTY

PROVIXIE- NUTUAL HELP AND EHCOURASFNEHT TO BARD ENERS

FRIEI4DSHIP AH'D HELPFUL ABVXCE

FRIENDLY COHPETXTXONS
CUTTIHB AHD PLANT EXCHAHBE
SNARE KI4OWLEDSE OF PLANTS AIID PLAI4TXI4$

ADHIRATXON OF EACH OTHERS FFFORTS

HGPF TO ATTRACT

BARDEHERS WITH HIGHLY ATTPACTXVE GARDEN PROJECTS

LOW NAXHTEHAHCE GARDENERS
WINDOW BOX BARDEHERS
DISPLAY-44INDED 8*RBEHERS
BARDENERS WITH AH EYE FOR DESIBN
GARDENERS WXTH EXPERXFHCE AND KHOWLEDBE GF PEST AND

DISEASE COI4TROL
WOULD-BE SARDENERS
WFED PULLERS AHD BARDEH ABI"IIRERS

TO BEGIN — NENDERSHIP FEES WILL BE XH THE FORN OF SELF

ADDRESSED STANPEXI ENVELOPES — ONE SUBHXTTED AT EACH

NEETXHB &PLEASE PRINT — TYPE — OR USE YOUR RETURN

ADXIRESS LABELS&

EXPECT — A HOHTHLY HEETXHB TO DECIDE CLUB ACTIVXTIES AND SHARE

XHFGRHATIOH AHD XBEAS

XHTERESTEII? 7? DROP A NOTE &WITH A S.A S.E,.& TO

THE H?

LEN CUDDEFORXI
2134 LA44PREY DRXUE
PORT COQUITLAN, B,C
VSC IK2

A REVIEW OF THE RETURNS WILL BE SENT TO YOU WITH A

DATE AHD PLACE TO NEET

HAP m*'}}t'REEH TI-IIJ&88'UL

5- 194



OjfiCe ~f tkr /tahar — THE CITYOF PGRTCOQIJITLAM

MAY'VR'S MESSAGE

As Mayor of the City of Port Coquitlam it gives me great
pleasure, on beha!f of Aldermen and Staff, to wish the
PoCo Saints Lacrosse Association all the best as they
begin a new season of lacrosse.

You will be interested to know that this year marks a
very special tim for the Association ... the creation of a
Senior B Team in conjunction with the Junior B Team.

Lacrosse has been enjoyed by many in Port Coquitlam
and is a very competitive sport.

We wish all the best to the PoCo Saints Lacrosse
Association and to participating teams during the 1990
season.

s"

LM. Traboulay
Mayor

JUL Jt- 1890
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SAINT'S LACROSSE ASSOCIATIOkk»c/o 3513-Stevenson St.,Port Coqui tlam B.C.,
V3B-4N5

6888
June 11 1990.

Alderman Nike Gates
City Hall,
2272 NcAllister Ave.,Port Coquitlam, B.C.,
V3C 2AS

Dear Nike

Enclosed please find copies of letters received fromthe Park and Recreation Department» as well as a letter fromPoco Saints Lacrosse Assn.» dated Feb. 26 1990 outliques or both Senior and Junioz 'B'acrosse League
»

and play-off games. Also enclosed, is the schedule of gamesand play—aff dates for both teams.

st The letter from the Parks and Recreation Departme t:ates we cannot use the old arena after August 5. To say the
The let: '

men
least, we are amazed — —— we really wonder if Port Coquitlamwants Junior and Senioz Lacrosse out of the City.

At the meeting wit.h the Parks and Recreation Depart-ment in Febuary, I believe, Hugh Tait, Sally Hurst, DaveParsons, Mazy-Ann Parsons and myself, understood the old arenawould be available for all games, including play-offs. Nowaccording to the letter from the Parks and Recreation Dept.the old arena will not be available aftez August 5. Where arewe to play our play-off games?
We are committed to ouz leagues, to have an arena toplay in. It is quite impossible to get another arena at thistime, as well as t: he fact, our Senior and Junior teams dependon the admission gate» canressi ans and 50/50 draw» a part ofour operating expenses. It would be a great financialset-back for u - if these games were cancelled because ofarena availability, plus we would face fines by our leagues.Also, because we would be using a non resident arena w w lde aue aced with rental fees of $ 75. 00 per hour and higher,which we cannot afford. Port Coquitlam is the only Cityand/or Municipality where Senior and Junior Lacrosse havetrouble wit:h arena availability.

his
The Poco Saint's Junior 'B're doing extremely w 11

It is year and we are ant:icipating going to Esquimalt inAugust for the Championship- 'The Founders Cup.

'UL
4 IgtIU



We have also been entertaining thoughts of hosting
the Pounders Cup next year~ but can hardly apply if the arenais not available.

The Poco Saint's Senior 'B'ze just getting off the
ground, but plans are already being made for a better andstronger team next year~ as well as the possibility ofhosting the play-offs in the future, The Presidents Cup.

Are we required to go through this has -le every year'?

Are Lacrosse players not as important as the iceskaters? Many of our players feel they are being tzeated likesecond-class citizens.
We agreed at the meeting, (.o advise the Parks and

Recreation Department if we do not make the play-offs and as
soon as we no longer need the arena. Our Commissioners will
advise us of our play— off games as soon as the last league
game is played and we would then advise the Parks and
Recreation Department. We cannot use the arena until April 18
and do not feel Lacrosse using the the arena for 3 months is
too much to expect. Your assistance in helping Senior and
Junior 'B'acrosse in Port Coquitlam is very much needed and
would be greatly appreciated. Should you wish to speak with
the Commissioners~ they are:

SENIOR-Mrs. Dozeen Morris-584-5823(res)
JUNIOR —Nz. Frasez MacDonald — 591-3793(re-) 251-7713(bu. )
They would be pleased to answer any of your questions.

We are, needless to say, very upset and disturbed
over the Parks and Recreation Department's letter and so aze
our players and parents, a majority of which, reside heze in
Port Coquitlam.

Attached i the Mayor's Message on behalf of the City
of Port Coquitlam, wishing our teams the best ---- somehow,
the words do not fit in with what is happening.

We would like some assurance, not just for this year,
but future year:., the old azena will be available for
lacrosse.

Thanking you in advance for youz kind consideration.

Youzs Truly

Barbaza Ringroso
Sec. Treas.
h64-3090
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